College Planning Committee – Meeting Notes

March 1, 2012 

Attendees
Present: Jim Haynes, Letha Jeanpierre, Bob Stockwell, Brian Murphy, Mallory Newell, Olivia Patlan, Nevin Sarina, Karen Chow, Colleen Lee-Wheat
Overview
The group discussed the ACCJC recommendation regarding the planning cycle and how best to address the recommendation. It was also discussed who should lead the charge with the planning agendas. It was suggested by the President that the CPC take over the planning agendas opposed to the accreditation steering committee since the CPC is a standing committee. 
It was also discussed that since the college will no longer be publishing an annual state of the college, the Master Plan Update will serve to annually assess the institutional metrics, include documentation regarding the PBT processes for the year, updates, assessment of the planning cycle, SLO updates and the like. 

The recommendation regarding updating our mission statement to reflect the student population we serve was also discussed. The mission statements of the 112 community colleges were discussed, the President will write a response to ACCJC regarding the standards and our mission statement. The President suggested that we table the discussion regarding updating the mission and values until the fall and focus on assessing the planning cycle. 

The group then talked about developing an assessment form that is one page which assesses the current governance groups as well as asks them 3-5 questions about how the planning cycle is working for their group. 
Examples included: 

· In assessing your processes this year, did your committee make any modifications?  If so, how and why?

· If the Strategic Plans and/or College Mission were used as criteria for decision making did they lead to an effective outcome?

· Did the committee's principle tasks contribute to effective institutional planning?

· Did your committee modify a current process or implement a new process? Were the outcomes effective/productive/useful relative to institutional planning.  Briefly, explain.
The group also discussed the possibility of holding a joint PBT meeting where 20 minutes of the meeting is devoted to reflecting on the same 3-5 questions in small groups. The notes from the meeting will be used to supplement the assessment form. Responses from both will be incorporated into the annual master plan update. 
The group will work on developing the 3-5 questions for assessing the planning cycle as well as updating the governance assessment 1-page form. 
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